

Weymouth Historical Society

P. O. BOX 56, SOUTH WEYMOUTH, MASSACHUSETTS 02190

June 1977



Vol. 13 No. 1

NEWSLETTER

ANNUAL MEETING: We could almost say this year's dinner meeting was the most successful of many years of fine feasts and good times because we heard so many glowing comments. Let's just say that every month is fun so please plan to come 100 strong and support our officers:

President Vice President Treasurer Rec. Secretary Corr. Secretary Harold Olson Norma Tirrell Eleanor Cormack Patrick Leonard, Jr. Margaret De Rosa

NEW MEMBERS: We are happy to welcome the following new members:

Mr. and Mrs. George H. Thompson (Phyllis) 611 Commercial St., E.W. 02189

Mrs. Miriam Tirrell Sturgeon 66 Fountain Lane, Apt. 10, S. W. 02190

Frances O. Brown 26 Mill St., W. 02188

THANK YOU: Hall Carpenter said he didn't mean to be so tardy but he wants to thank all of you who sent cards and encouraging messages last year when he was ill and then also, by your cards, helped to make his 80th birthday a great day. He just celebrated the 81st and plans to see you all in the fall.

Mrs. Prince Tirrell celebrated her 100th birthday with much enthusiasm and wants to thank you all for your cards and messages. Many Happy Returns to you, Mrs. Tirrell.

The editors want to thank our member, Henry Hoffman, for his monetary contribution to the annual dinner. It helped toward the cost of the flowers and the school representative--expenses not included in your ticket price.

(over)

TO OUR WORKERS: We have more notes of appreciation. Henry Darrell wants to express his gratitude to the following members for being

guides at the museum during the past few months:

Charlotte Desmond, Sheila Roach, Ellen Croghan, John and Eleanor Murphy, Marie and Edward Castelnovo, Joanne and Jim Palmieri, Doris and Doug Welsh, Astrid and Irving Rogers, Elaine and William Pepe, Eleanore Montgomery, Eleanor and Don Cormack, Norma and Bill Tirrell, Louise and Harold Olson, Betty and Chet Kevitt and Rita and Jim Walsh.

PLEASE NOTE: The museum will be closed during July and August for clean-up. Henry plans to call all of you who have signed up as guides but if he misses you--he's a teacher and this is June rush--please consider this your notice.

The president wants to thank Henry for all his fine work and also the hostesses who provided all the goodies: Christine Stanton, Betty Clark, Marguerite Taylor, Shirley Clark, Joanne Palmieri, Mary Kelley, Doris Welsh, Josephine Dutra, Eleanor Murphy, Norma Tirrell and Rita Walsh.

He also thanks his fellow officers and the program comittee

and everyone else who made this such a fine year.

PLANNING: This is the time of year that the treasurer thinks of inflow rather than outgo so please pay dues promptly when the bill arrives. Although the by-laws allow you to remain on the rolls until you are two years in arrears, the editors have decided that because of the steadily rising cost of the Newsletter, it is only fair to the other members to discontinue sending it after this issue to those who haven't paid for 1976-7. We realize that for some it's just an oversight; for others, it may not not be feasible to maintain membership. But don't worry-- we'll check before September.

THE FUTURE: The chairman of the program committee is Muriel Pithie and her committee has already met and is thinking of fine programs for next year. The other members are Earl Pithie, Jean and Fred Butterfield and Eleanor and John Murphy.

HAVE A WONDERFUL SUMMER: Whatever you do or wherever you are-home or away-- we hope you will enjoy this summer. We have heard of members who have been or are going to Switzerland, France, Italy, Norway, Sweden, England, Hawaii, Panama, St. John's, Aruba and Alaska. Sounds more like a travel club than an historical society. Enjoy!

Christine Stanton 7-8360
Betty Kevitt 5-4804